Minutes of Meeting

Lodi Township Planning Commission

January 22, 2008
Present: Crowner, Diuble, Steeb, Swenson, Thelen, Veenstra 

Absent O'Connor
Meeting opened at 7:33 PM.

Minutes of the November 27, 2007 meeting were reviewed and the following corrections were made:

Page 5- paragraph 5 – add after quotation mark use of his or her property”

             paragraph 9  - add after Suburban  Residential near the northwest corner of this  intersection, but the Frederick Farm site does not abut the designated lands. The Planning Commission finds that this Suburban Residential designation
Page 7 – paragraph 3 – add the word rezoning after The proposed R-3 

Page 7 – item No. 8 - Change my to may
Veenstra moved, seconded by Diuble, to approve the minutes as corrected. Motion passed 6-0.

Three Arch Bay PUD extension

A letter, dated 1/8/08, requesting an extension to the PUD time requirements was received.  According to the Zoning Ordinance, Section 42.21D, approval of the final site plan shall expire 180 days after approval by the Township Board unless the Building Inspector shall have issued a building permit.  Obviously the Building Inspector can only issue permits for buildings.  Approval of the development infrastructure is approved by the Township Engineer.  No building permits have been issued at this time.

 Section 42.22 provides that the time limits may be extended upon showing of good cause and upon written agreement between the applicant and the Planning Commission.

Move that the Planning Commission grant an 18 month extension to the final site plan in regard to commencing the first building.  We recognize that this action is timely given the real estate and loan markets in Michigan at this time.

Above motion made by Crowner, seconded by Swenson. Motion passed 6-0.
Stowaway Storage Phase III

James Butler, Engineer and Maurice Pogoda were present representing Stowaway.  Don Pennington presented his Planning report and Ron Cavallaro presented his Engineering report.  Moved by Thelen, seconded by Crowner, to approve the preliminary site plan for Phase III and recommend submission of a final site plan incorporating revisions for the issues raised in the two reports.   Motion passes 6-0.

Special Use Permit for Cedar Ridge Equestrian Center

John Cooch and Caroline Wheeler were present representing Cedar Ridge. .  Don Pennington presented his Planning report and Ron Cavallaro presented his Engineering report.  Recommendations made including
1. Remove Parcels I and III from the Preliminary Plan since they have been sold.
2. Remove the 3 engineered septic fields from the Plan since they are not to be built at this time.
3. Provide a separate driveway to serve the Center on Parcel I.

4. Provide sign location on the Plan.

5. Show berm details on the Plan.

6. Don Pennington shall meet with John Cooch to draw up an agreement to be signed by Cooch which will record the various questions and answers supplied on miscellaneous papers at the meeting.
Moved by Thelen, seconded by Veenstra, that Cedar Ridge Special Use be tabled pending resolution of the above recommendations.  Motion passed 6-0,

Don Pennington requested a special meeting of the Planning Commission to discuss the General Development Plan 2008.  Steeb will arrange a meeting
Thelen moved, seconded by Crowner, to adjourn the meeting at 10:00 PM.  Motion passed 6-0.

Robert Crowner, Vice Chair.
